HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

JULY 19, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Gary Casady in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Patrick White, Charlie Fridal and Troy Andersen. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Engineer Loren Leach and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Roll was called.

Beverly Daws moved the approval of the Agenda.  Pat White seconded.  Motion Carried.

Charlie Fridal moved the approval of the Consent Agenda: June 2011 meeting minutes, financial report, bills, and Superintendent Report. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Discussion to Write Off 1225 Emmons St. 
The Water Board discussed the options they have for 1225 Emmons St.  The Water Department would like to write off the water charges at this property because the homeowner has passed away.  The family will not pay the water bill as they say there is no money in the estate.  The board wondered why we were not able to put a lien on the property.  Carl Ransford is going to check into placing a lien on the property.   
Charlie Fridal made a motion to check on placing a lien on the property of 1225 Emmons St.  If a lien can be placed on the property, a resolution will be brought to the August 2011 meeting.  If a lien cannot be placed on the property the Water Board has given permission to write off the water bill at 1225 Emmons St. for the amount of $59.43.  Patrick White seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Discussion of Chlorine Gas Alternative Study.

Engineer Loren Leach presented the Chlorine Gas Alternative Study to the Water Board.  He explained each option from Table #2 in his report.  The options are as follows: Gas, Sodium Hypochlorite, Calcium Hypochlorite, and On-site Generation.  We currently use gas to chlorinate our water which, cost wise, is the least amount to maintain, but probably the most dangerous out of all the chlorination options.  Loren’s recommendation is not to make any changes now, but as each chlorine pump fails, replace the feed equipment and regulators with Sodium Hypochlorite feeders.  And because the Sodium Hypochlorite takes the same equipment as On-site Generation we have the possibility of changing over to this cost effective option in the future.  
Non-Agenda Items:

Carl Ransford informed the Water Board of the results of our resent lead and copper tests.  The percentiles have changed from the testing done 3 years ago because 2 of the lead tests this time came back high, but the total results were still within the allowed limits.  

Sherman Properties LLC. is looking into extending the 8” water main that is on his property which will get rid of the dead end on Kacena Rd.  This completion would connect N. Center Point Rd. to Stamy Rd. 

A commercial and industrial lot off of Tower Terrace Rd called Tower Commerce Center is in the process of being developed by Ace Aossey and Jon Dusek.
Charlie Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:35pm. Troy Andersen seconded.  Motion carried. 
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